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CAPITOL HILL NEIGHBORHOOD BULLETIN

The Capitol Hill Neighborhood Council has been concerned 
for some time about its ability to continue producing and 
distributing the neighborhood BULLITEN.

Salt Lake City has terminated its financial support for our 
Bulletin as a result of budget cuts.  The Bulletin has continued to 
be published through the “heroic” effort of several neighborhood 
members!  Distribution has always been a challenge! 

After extended deliberations, the Council has concludzd that it 
would be most efficient and effective to reduce the Bulletin from 
four to two pages and deliver it by email, insofar as possible.

To do this, we need your email address!   If you would like 
to stay informed about neighborhood issues and events, please 
send your name, home or business address and your  email 
address to the following GMAIL address: caphillnc@gmail.com   
Your address will be kept strictly confidential and not provided 
to any other parties.

Future Bulletins will be sent to your designated address.  
Please help us build this Email (Mailbox) by encouraging your 
neighbors and others to stay informed and provide their email 
addresses.  Thank you for your assistance. ~ the CHNC

Exquisite Neighbors
By, Katherine Gardner

I have discovered my Anglo-Saxon bias extends to American-

Canadians. Who dreamed (not me) that the Geoffrey Fitzwilliam 

family was not of English extraction, but were of American-

Canadian influence. I thought surely with that exquisite name 

they were part of the Royal family. Instead they are part of my 

delightful neighbors on DeSoto Street. They have lived here for 

21 years. 

Melanie grew up in Rose Park; I had the good fortune of 

meeting her very gracious, charming mom. She and Geoffrey 

were introduced by a friend when Geoffrey was here studying 

violin making. He also makes beautiful handmade furniture and 

paints for personal pleasure. I know he rides a bike around our 

canyon from time to time and with his artistic appreciation I 

can’t help but wonder if he ever paints the canyon.

Their entire family is a very talented group. I have, in Park City, 

two framed glass pictures Melanie made.

They have four beautiful daughters who all play the violin 

and other instruments. The entire family has game night once 

a week. They play board games and soccer. Sometimes return 

misplaced dogs to rightful owners; all are hard workers.

I admire all their talents but most of all I enjoy them as unselfish, 

interesting, entertaining good neighbors.

GO GREEN
Receive the Capitol Hill
Newsletter via E-mail.

Sign up by sending us an
e-mail: caphillnc@gmail.com
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Updated Neighborhood Cleanup Program 2012
CLEANUP PILE INSTRUCTIONS:

The Neighborhood Cleanup Program is for BULKY WASTE ONLY. We will not 

remove any items or piles that are small enough to put into the appropriate 

recycle, yard waste or garbage container. 

DO NOT BLOCK TRAFFIC, bike lanes, file hydrants, storm drains, or 
sidewalks. Keep piles away from light poles, mailboxes, trees, or other 
fixed objects.

LARGE STUMPS AND LIMBS  must be placed in a separate pile.
Small branches and green waste must be placed into your yard waste bins. 

PLACE ALL RECYCLABLE ITEMS IN BLUE BINS
DONATE ALL REUSABLE ITEMS

WE WILL NOT REMOVE: 
Commercial Construction waste.
Contractors are NOT ALLOWED to use this program.

WE WILL NOT REMOVE:
TIRES or HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE such as paints, oil, 
fluorescent lights, batteries, OLD ELECTRONICS, TVs, computer moni-
tors, chemicals, and pesticides. For information on how to recycle these 
and other items, please call 801-974-6920. 

WE WILL NOT REMOVE:
FLAMMABLE OR EXPLOSIVE MATERIAL such as aerosol cans, gas 
cans, propane tanks, etc... Call your local fire station for disposal info.
We will not remove REFRIGERATORS / FREEZERS unless tagged by a 
professional showing the Freon has been removed. Doors must be re-
moved or firmly secured shut.

Heavy materials such as rock, sod, concrete and asphalt MUST NOT 

exceed two wheel barrels full!

For more information visit www.slcgreen.com or call 801-535-6999.

SPRING
CLEANING:
Neighborhood Cleanup

  APRIL 30
You can begin to pile 
items five days before 
your scheduled cleanup

4/30/12 7:00am Monday.

Emergency Services
866-431-WELL
saltlakeregional.com
1050 East South Temple

ZABA INK
Letterpress

 & Design
  zabaink.com



Thoughts from the Chair: April 2012
By Katherine Gardner

The bulletin is in a period of transition.  I feel that in a couple of 
months, your efforts and those of the Council members who have 
been working on this for months, will see their accomplishments.  

Joyce Valdez and I went in the Dollar Store on her last drive around 
the neighborhood.  There is a very nice young man in charge and he 
is assisted by a very pleasant young girl and there is a lot of “stuff” in 
there, and it looks clean and ready for immediate customers.  

I really like dogs, and I adore the people who faithfully remember 
their leash and baggy when they walk anywhere.  I am saving ten min-
utes in the April 18th meeting when no one can utter anything except 
for a solution to the dog/owner problem.  Bring your ideas with you 
April 18th.

What are those two brilliant stars in the West evening sky?  Could it 
be Jupiter/Mars...beautiful!!

Katherine 

Everyone is Invited:
Capitol Hill Neighborhood 
Council Meeting        
State Capitol Senate Building Copper Room        
April 18, 2012 - 6:30 p.m. ( next: May 16 ) 

 Neighborhood Council Meeting:
•  Welcome by Chair 
•  Mobile Watch Report, Georg Stutzenberger
•  Police Report, Detective Tony Brereton, SLPD
•  Fireman’s Report
•  Elected Officials’ Reports
•  Mayor’s Office Report, Joyce Valdez
•  CHNC Business
 o Richard Starley
 o Steven Haycock
 o School Board Representative
 o Other
•  Public Forum
•  Adjourn

Capitol Hill Neighborhood Council 
Members: 

Chair:  Katherine Gardner
Vice-Chair: Dean Larsen
Vice-Chair: Georg Stutzenberger
Secretary/Treasurer: Brandon Bennett
Historian: Tod Greenway 

Neighborhood Trustees:
Capitol : Richard Starley 
DeSoto/Cortez Geoffrey & Melanie Fitzwilliam  
801-596-8933
Ensign Downs:  
Kimball: Victoria Collard  801-595-8575
St. Marks: Nephi Kemmethmueller 
801-359-3936
Swedetown : Dorothy Lambe  801-328-4665
Temple: Erlinda Davis  801-531-1964
Warm Springs: Minta Brandon  801-355-1363 
Washington: Polly Hart  801-355-7203
West High: Bonnie Archer 801-328-1325

SLPD / Crisis Intervention: 
Salt Lake City Police: 
Det. Tony Brereton 801-381-3225
anthony.brereton@slcgov.com
Abandoned Shopping Cart Hotline: 
Cart Hotline 801-446-7984
Graffiti Busters: Phone 801-972-7885
Mobile Watch: Robert King  801-359-9992
& Georg Stuzenberger  801-510-1603
        
The Bulletin:
Advertising: Sylvia Lloyd  
sylviaklloyd@msn.com
Editorial Content: Roger Crandall 
roger.crandall@comcast.net
Mailing: Lola Timmins 
lolatimmins@comcast.net
Layout &Website: Andrea Paustenbaugh 
andrea@zabaink.com
Contributing Author: Rosann Greenway
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HELP SPONSOR THE BULLETIN
Contact Sylvia Lloyd: 
sylviaklloyd@msn.com

$50 per month for 2” x 1 column 
($550/yr.) 
$25 per month for 1” x 1 column 
($275/yr.)

Your donation may be tax deductible. 
(The Salt Lake Association of Com-
munity Councils is a section (501(c)(3), 
tax-exempt organization.))

The Capitol Hill Neighborhood 
Council bulletin is published 
monthly by the 
Capitol Hill 
Neighborhood Council 
c/o 606 N. DeSoto SLC, UT 84103.

Our sincere thanks to LDS 
Hospital for printing The Bulletin.

SEE THE NEWSLETTER IN 
FULL COLOR, ONLINE AT:
CHNC-SLC.ORG

REDUCE
REUSE

RECYCLE 
Receive the bulletin online! 

Sign up by sending us 
an email:

caphillnc@gmail.com
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GO 
GREEN
Receive future
Bulletins by e-mail

Future Bulletins will be sent via e-mail:
To do this, we need your e-mail address!  If you would like to stay 
informed about neighborhood issues and events, please send your 
e-mail address to the following e-mail box: caphillnc@gmail.com  

Your address will be kept strictly confidential and not provided to any other parties. 
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